
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE – TOWN OF CICERO 

AMENDMENT TO ANNUAL ACTION PLAN 
 

The Town of Cicero invites public review and comment on the proposed amendment affecting the 5-Year 
Consolidated Plan and Program Year 2022 Annual Action Plan as identified in the following information: 
 

CDBG Funds to Reallocate   
Unobligated PY 2020 Funding   $     167,585.92   
Unobligated PY 2021 Funding  $     232,414.08    

Total Funds to Reallocate  $     400,000.00    
    
Proposed Activities Original Budget Proposed Budget Difference 
PY 2022 Alley Project  $     494,000.00   $       894,000.00   $   400,000.00  

 Total CDBG funds Allocated   $   400,000.00  
 

CDBG-CV Funds to Reallocate   
Unobligated CDBG-CV Funds   $     68,640.59   

Total Funds to Reallocate  $     68,640.59   
    
Proposed Activities Original Budget Proposed Budget Difference 
Town of Cicero Library HVAC  $     250,000.00  $       275,000.00  $    25,000.00 
Inclusion Park  $     525,733.00   $       569,373.59   $    43,640.59  

 Total CDBG-CV funds Allocated   $    68,640.59  
 
The public is asked to review and comment on the Town of Cicero's proposed amendment during the 30-day 
comment period from February 16, 2023 to March 20, 2023. A public hearing to accept in person or drop-off 
comments will be held on: 

March 20, 2023 at 1 PM  
Town of Cicero  

Community Center 
2250 S 49th Avenue, Cicero, IL 60804 

 
Comments can also be emailed to: amarquez@thetownofcicero.com  

 
For further information contact: 

The Department of Housing at (708) 656-8223. 
1634 S. Laramie Ave. Cicero, IL 60804 

708-656-8223 

 

TOWN OF CICERO 
Department of Housing 

1634 S. Laramie Avenue 
Cicero, Illinois 60804 

 
Larry Dominick 

TOWN PRESIDENT 


